Dean Paul B. Lawson, College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Lawson:

I am in receipt of your note of the 20th instant regarding Gerald Ward's enrollment in Physical Conditioning the first semester.

Upon checking the class roll I find that the instructor had marked "WD" in front of Gerald Ward's name, and that he had a number of absences. However, he had hospital excuses covering his through the first of January. No grade was turned in for him, and we are assuming that our student clerks turned to the roll book to see what was recorded there.

Dean Lawson, I consider that we were given an almost insurmountable task, using 18 students instead of a staff of faculty members, and I am surprised that there aren't more of these cases because the students cannot realize what faculty members are forced to realize. These youngsters just don't see the picture that mature adults see.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH